Debra Thompson

From:

Bill Tremblay brtrembla@gmail.com

Sent:

Saturday, March 20, 2021 9:46 PM

To:

Assembly

Cc:

brtrembla@gmail.com

Subject:

No need for ATV's or Snowmachines on Borough Streets

Dear Mayor and Assembly Members;

Last week, Gov. Dunleavy's administration proposed opening roadways across the State to OHV's and snowmachines where the speed limit is less than 45 mph. There was no explanation of any analysis for this proposal or known public meetings to discuss this matter.

A short time ago, Petersburg overwhelmingly voted down a proposal to allow OHV use on borough streets. I'm hoping the Assembly might send the results of vote to the Dunleavy Administration so they might know their proposal runs counter to the wishes of our community. I would also like the Assembly not to proceed with their proposal until after local governments and the public have had an opportunity to discuss this openly.

Sending the results of a recent vote by our community addressing this proposal by the State doesn't imply an endorsement by the Assembly of a position. What it does is share the most current community opinion about not wanting OHV's on Petersburg streets.

Thanks,

Bill Tremblay P.O. Box 662 Petersburg, AK. 99833 (907) 650-7665 (cell)